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Category: Best Club Administration Program 

Title: TEXAS HOLD ‘EM Tournament Fundraiser

Club Name, Number, Location: BETH SHALOM MEN'S CLUB OF PITTSBURGH PA, 

Club #: 1208, 5915 Beacon Street, Pittsburgh, PA 15217

Applicant with phone and email address: Stephen Neustein, 2782 Beechwood Blvd., Pittsburgh, PA 15217,  412-422-2782, sanlaw@juno.com
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Club President name with phone and email address: Harold  Blumenfeld, 412-421-3147, e-mail, cheryl.blumenfeld@verizon.net  
Summary (60 words maximum) 

For many years we held a Monte Carlo night fundraiser.  It had grown old, no longer generated much money, attendance and club enthusiasm for the program had declined.  We held three No Limit TEXAS HOLD’EM tournaments. They have been the best new fundraisers in memory and have put our club’s finances in its best position in years!

List of items included in application – application, supporting data, CD’s   __________________

2003-2005 TORCH AWARD APPLICATION

CATEGORY: BEST CLUB ADMINISTRATION PROGRAM
BETH SHALOM MEN'S CLUB OF PITTSBURGH PA

TEXAS HOLD ‘EM TOURNAMENT FUNDRAISER

OBJECTIVE:  RAISE NEEDED MONEY FOR OUR CLUB & HAVE FUN DOING IT
· Create a new fundraiser.
· Try to generate funds from new sources.

· Create a fun program that would capture our Men’s Club’s imagination.

· To create good will for our Men’s Club.

· To create pride in our Men’s Club.

· To provide positive publicity for our Men’s Club in our synagogue, region, and community.
Our club badly needed a new fundraiser.  Income levels had stagnated but expenses have gone up.  We wanted to generate money from new sources and not keep going to the same prople over and over again.  Our old standby MONTE CARLO NIGHT never lost money and brought in money from people outside our congregation, but it had become old and tired.  Income had declined.  We had tried to spruce it up as a fancier event and called it LAS VEGAS CASINO NIGHT.  It had succeeded in bringing in a lot of new people and gave our club a lot of positive publicity.  However, it made little money in relationship to the amount of work put into it.  I proposed the idea of a no limit Texas Hold’em tournament to replace our previous programs.  This program could ride the wave of the popularity of Texas Hold’em tournaments.  A lot of people had seen them on television, but had never had a chance to play in one.  This could attract new people who might otherwise never come to a synagogue Men’s Club program..
METHOD & RESOURCES:

I prepared a rough study of potential profit based on different formats, entry fees and prize money.  The idea was presented to our board who felt that as compared to our previous events the logistics of running the tournament could require a lot of man power and expertise we might not have.  Our President contacted some people he had met that ran a company, JustinTyme Productions, that ran Texas Hold’em tournaments. We set up a meeting with them to hear their proposal.

They proposed (based on 100 players) that JustinTyme Productions would provide:

· 10 Dealers; 2 cashier/greeter/facilitators;
· nametags; admission tickets;
· rules and procedures; tables; cards; playing chips
· a chairperson to host our event.
· A $750.00 non-refundable fee to secure the date and staff 
Our organization would provide:

· advertising for the event;
· adequate space, chairs, food and beverage if desired.
Based on 100 players and a fee of $125.00 per player (initial revenue) less $25.00 fee per entrant to JustinTyme Productions, they recommended a prize distribution that could be altered if we felt we would like to increase or decrease the prize payout. This distribution would have to be altered if more than 100 players participated.
In addition, they recommended we allow players to have additional “buy-ins”, for the first 60 minutes of play, in $100 increments.  In their experience “buy-ins” had been as high as 30% of the initial participation.  Our club would receive 70% of these “buy-ins”.  The prize distribution could be altered if we felt we would like to increase or decrease the prize payout.

Should we find that our attendance exceeded 100 players, they would need at least two weeks notice to schedule additional dealers, staff, tables, playing chips and cards. JustinTyme wanted an additional $75.00 fee for each additional 10 players. 

They would also provide side games and “mini-tournaments”, after sufficient players had been eliminated, which would provide us an opportunity to produce even more revenue. Revenues from these games would be derived from a “rake”. Our club would receive 70% of all “rake” dollars.

In addition, they advised we conduct 50/50 raffles.
Because they could provide, professional quality chips, tables, and dealers, as well as expertise on how to run the tournaments, particularly when to raise antes and how to combine players and tables we agreed to hire them and proceed.  Our biggest job was selling the tickets, advertising, taking care of food, security, and recruiting volunteers.

We picked a date, Sunday, February 22, 2004 at 3:00 PM for our first Men's Club Texas Hold’em Tournament.  Three committee meetings were held.  We decided to have hotdogs and hamburgers free to our players.  We did not serve alcoholic beverages because we decided to make the minimum age for entries 18 year old.  Nobody would be allowed to play in side games who had not entered the tournament.  We decided to have $50.00 door prizes every half hour for participants from the extra buy-ins instead of significant prize money increases.  We felt this would encourage people to stay and participate in side games.  We sold 115 tickets and there were 64 additional buy-ins.  We cleared $5,337.00 profit.


We were so happy with our first success that a second tournament was quickly scheduled for Sunday, June 06, 2004.  We followed the same general format.  However, we ran into conflicts with school graduations and vacations and sold only 76 entries with 31 extra buy-ins.  We still made $2,932.00 profit.

We more carefully scheduled a third tournament on Sunday, October 24, 2004.  A much sought after day because there was no Pittsburgh Steeler football game.  We sold 71 entries with 28 extra buy-ins and made $2,122.00 profit.


We advertised in our local Jewish newspaper (Jewish Chronicle), the Pitt News (University of Pittsburgh), local neighborhood newspapers, and put out flyers in local stores and bulletin boards, and mailed flyers (first class because of gambling).  We had a temporary sign put up outside our synagogue (we are on a corner with a lat of traffic).  However, the best publicity was from word of mouth and personal contact.  Also, JustinTyme Productions had a following of people who came to many of their tournaments (this had also been an incentive to hire them).
EVALUATION:

The profit for the year, with three tournaments, was over $10,000.00.  Our club got great publicity, and we had our best fundraiser in anyone’s memory!  Best of all, because the tournaments were open to and attracted people from the community at large, this money was from new sources.

Few programs have been so overwhelmingly successful or satisfying.  We exceeded our own expectations.  Our treasury has not been this healthy in anyone’s memory.

However, the initial excitement leveled off after the first tournament and the same few people sold most of the tickets.  We had more people volunteering the day itself, but it is hard to get people to ask for $125.00 entries.

We had our own members who had good math and gambling skills keep track of the extra “buy-ins”, 50-50 raffles, final breakdowns, etc.  We found that JustinTyme Productions’ initial count of the money was off.  Once they forgot to give us our share, $95.00, for the 50-50 raffle.  Other “math” mistakes were made, however, once pointed out they were straightened out quickly.

We succeeded in creating a “buzz” with this new program.  People were talking about the program and our Men’s Club.  Everyone liked the idea of sponsoring a fundraising program with a fresh approach.  We achieved all of our goals.

RECOMMENDATIONS:
Make sure your congregation and Rabbi are OK with gambling events.  Even though you can always point out that raffles and sweepstake events are gambling, it is still not the same to everyone.  We did find that there was a small minority of congregants who felt that the synagogue should not be affiliated with gambling.  This response was interesting because we had held a gambling event for many years.  Apparently our success and better publicity brought about this criticism.  Since we had previously had Monte Carlo nights this was not a serious issue.

Make sure you do not conflict with sporting events, because they attract the same people.  Also, Sundays in June through October conflict with golf, holidays and vacations.  Nevertheless, pick a date and go for it!  Beware of local law enforcement.  Unofficially check with police and politicians.
If you want to run it yourself you can make a lot more money.  People have seen the tournaments on television and they will want to try it. But they expect it to look like those events.  Renting and/or buying the right tables, cards, chips, etc. will cut into your profits.  We also found that we probably could not have pulled it off without the professionals.
Attached are the financial results , the flyers we used (Ads followed the flyer format),   JustinTyme Productions’ letter, and a photo of two of our winners.
	Sunday, February 22, 2004 3:00 PM - Men's Club Texas Hold em Tournament
	Sunday, June 06, 2004 4:00 PM - Men's Club Texas Hold'Em Tournament
	Sunday, October 24, 2004 3:30 PM - Men's Club - Texas Hold'em Tournament
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NO LIMIT    

To Benefit The Beth Shalom Men’s Club
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Sunday, February 22nd 4:00 PM 

Beth Shalom Synagogue 

Tickets $125 

(Checks Payable to Beth Shalom Men’s Club)

Must RSVP for This Event 

(Space is Limited)

 412-421-2288

Or Call Mitchell Letwin for More Details 

412-243-0374

Beth Shalom Men’s Club’s 2nd
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Sunday,

June 6th
4:00 PM

Congregation Beth Shalom
5915 Beacon St., Pgh., PA 15217
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1In the Samuel and Minnie Hyman Ballroom

Registration: $125 in Advance

$150 at the Door

space is limited - entries at the door will be on a first come first served basis
Cash Prizes Will Be Based On the Number of Entries

Make Checks Payable to: Beth Shalom Men’s Club

For more information and to make your registrations contact:

Mitchell Letwin (412-782-4555) or Stephen A. Neustein (412-422-2782)
Beth Shalom Men’s Club’s 3rd
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Sunday,

October

24th

4:00 PM

Congregation Beth Shalom
5915 Beacon St., Pgh., PA 15217
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1In the Samuel and Minnie Hyman Ballroom

Registration: $125 in Advance

$150 at the Door

space is limited - entries at the door will be on a first come first served basis
Cash Prizes Will Be Based On the Number of Entries

Make Checks Payable to: Beth Shalom Men’s Club

For more information and to make your registrations contact:

Mitchell Letwin (412-782-4555) or Stephen A. Neustein (412-422-2782)
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	· Contact: Dave Lemley

· E-Mail: dave@justintymeproductions.com

· Phone: (412) 303-0211




December 16, 2003

Dear Mr. Mitchell Letwin:


As per your request the following is a proposal for your Non-Profit Organization to hold a Texas Hold’em Tournament on February 22, 2003. 

This proposal is based on 100 players. JustinTyme Productions will provide 10 Dealers, 2 cashier/greeter/facilitators, nametags, admission tickets, rules and procedures, cards, playing chips, and a chairperson to host your event. A $750.00 non-refundable fee to secure the date and staff is required no later than January 10, 2004. Your organization will provide advertising for the event along with adequate space, chairs, food and beverage if desired. Based on 100 players and a fee of $125.00 per player (initial revenue) our recommended prize distribution is as follows:

1. First place        $1,710.00

2. Second place    $1,125.00

3. Third place       $  675.00

4. Fourth place     $  450.00

5. Fifth place        $  270.00

6. Sixth place       $  180.00

7. Seventh place   $    90.00
Total payout     $4500.00
This prize distribution could be altered if you feel you would like to increase or decrease the prize payout. This distribution would have to be altered if more than 100 players participate.

In the above scenario your organization would receive $5500.00 from the initial buy ins. 

In addition it is our recommendation to allow players to have additional “buy-ins”, for the first 60 minutes of play, in $100 increments. In our experience “buy-ins” has been as high as 30% of the initial participation. In this case that could produce additional revenues exceeding $3000.00. Your organization would receive 70% of these “buy-ins” or an additional $2100. The prize distribution could be altered if you feel you would like to increase or decrease the prize payout.

Should you find that your attendance exceeds 100 players, we will need at least 2 weeks notice to schedule additional dealers, staff, tables, playing chips and cards. JustinTyme would request an additional $75.00 fee for each additional 10 players. 

We can also provide side games, which will provide you an opportunity to produce even more revenue. Revenues from these games would be derived from a “rake”. Your organization would receive 70% of all “rake” dollars.

We feel a successful, well run and organized tournament will allow you to repeat this event in the future. If you have questions or need additional information, please feel free to contact me at 412-303-0211 or email dave@justintymeproductions.com. 

Thank you the opportunity to provide our services.

Sincerely;

Dave Lemley
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